
September 7, 2004
TO
Faculty Senate Executive Committee

FROM
Tom Krabacher, Past Chair (2003-2004)

Academic Policies Committee

SUBJ
Letter of Transmittal: GPA Requirement of 2.5 for Special Majors.
BACKGROUND: This issue was brought to the Academic Policies Committee by Greg Wheeeler, Director of General Education.

CSUS policy allows students, should they choose to do so, to design and pursue an authorized Bachelor’s degree in their own Special Major, provided no existing program of study meets their needs.  Requirements for the major are developed by the student under faculty supervision.  Currently, students must have a minimum 2.5 GPA to be eligible to enter the Special Major program.   The relevant policy language reads as follows:

“Before submitting the application to begin work on the Special Major, the student must have a combined grade point average of 2.5 on all course work completed to that point.”

                                                     --  CSUS Catalog

This contrasts with the minimum 2.0 GPA requirement for other majors on campus.  Once admitted, however, the student’s GPA may fall below 2.5.

COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION:  That GPA requirement for admission to the Special Major program changed from 2.5 to 2.0 in order to parallel the requirement of other majors.
ARGUMENTS IN FAVOR:  At this point, there seems no clear reason for the requirement.  It is the only CSUS major requiring a 2.5 GPA yet, once admitted, the student’s GPA can drop as low as 2.0 and she/he will remain in good standing.   The change brings Special Major in line with other campus baccalaureate programs and eliminates the confusion that appears to exist on this matter for students and advisors.
ARGUMENTS AGAINST:  It was suggested that the existing 2.5 GPA requirement at the time of admission might be a surrogate indicator of the student’s likelihood the completing the degree, an important consideration given the individualized nature of the program. This was not presented as a serious objection to the proposed change, however, given that students are not held to the 2.5 GPA standard after admission.
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